## THANK YOU TO MY CHRISTIAN FAMILY

It is with deepest gratitude that I wish to thank my Christian family at First Lutheran Church for the outpouring of affection and sympathies that you have expressed to me and my family at the "crossing over" of my wife, Jane. Your gifts of cards, flowers, and sharing of how Jane touched your lives were greatly appreciated. I was deeply moved when I learned of how Jane actually touched your life. These memories will always be with me and are greatly appreciated. As I hear these stories, it becomes clear to me that Jane will continue to live in the memories of the people whose lives she touched, and I thank you for that.

Thank you to Pastor Larry, Elizabeth Clark, and especially to the blended First Lutheran Choir. You were all magnificent. When I organized the "Celebration of Life Service" for Jane, I wanted people who experienced it to leave with a "Wow! That was an uplifting, well done service." You exceeded my expectations in every sense of the word. Again, thank you for your hard work, your dedication, and especially for your love expressed for Jane.

The lunch served after the service was wonderful, such variety and the quality of the soups was outstanding. I only wish I had the appetite to taste every one of them. I must say that the addition of the children's books was a beautiful tribute to Jane and it did not go unnoticed. Several people commented about it to me trying to give me credit for it, but I quickly informed then that it was First Lutheran Church's Ministry Team that was responsible for adding the children's books. My deepest gratitude to Jennifer and the ministry team members who provided the lunch for my family.

Thank you so much to my Christian Family who have supported, comforted, and sustained me at this time. Your love and outpouring of affection for Jane really helped me endure this difficult time. May God Bless You All!

In His Love, Gordon Starr and His Family